Summay of Delta Health Foundation meeting 21 July 21 to the Board of Directors (Delta Health)

The Delta Health Foundation, Board of Directors, met in regular session 21 July 21

- 1. The Detta Health GOAF Classic was held 18 Jun at the Deer Run golf course.
 - a. \$ 8749 were raised (\$10,000 was the goal)
 - b. Planning next years event to be at Devil's Thumb, possibly afternoting every year
- 2. Along with the Western Colorado Community Foundation, will purchase a newborn simulator mannikin to assist nurse's and doctor's training
- 3. The apparel store has raised & 1200, and will re-open in the fall
- 4. The Pen Green Pedal and Fun Run is scheduled for 11 Sep @ Confluence Park
 - a. 10 participants registered so far, and \$4900 in sponsorship pledged
 - b. This will be in colleboration with the City of Deta who will be having
 - a classic car show
 - e. A special events permit has been applied for, to allow alcohol
- 5. \$1000 scholarship was awarded to a hospital nurse for her master's program
- 6. Heather Cannell, board member and secretary has resigned, so a new secretary will need to be appointed
- 7. Took a tour of the new Oncdogy wing and review some purchases donated by the Foundation

Ben R. With